Make a Difference from your Desk!
October 23, 2020

In support of Delaware Stockings for Soldiers and other organizations in
our state that offer cheer to our military, our veterans and our first
responders, we are inviting you to reserve a kit and celebrate Make a
Difference Day with us by coloring greeting cards at your desk. Once you
have reserved your kit, someone from Volunteer Delaware will make sure
you have your supplies in advance of the day.

Kits include pre-printed greeting cards, a few art supplies, and more
information about the project. All you have to do is spend a few minutes
on October 23 coloring the cards and adding a personalized message.
Then simply place the completed cards in the bag and return the bag to a
designated drop off place in your building. Volunteer Delaware will
collect the cards and return them to a partner organization who will sort
and screen them before delivering them to those who deserve a little bit
of cheer this holiday season. Don't forget to share photos of yourself with
#MakeADifferenceFromYourDesk

For more information or to register, visit
volunteer.delaware.gov
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